STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

CHAIRWOMAN Dianne Martin

COMMISSIONERS Kathryn M. Bailey Michael S. Giaimo

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR Debra A. Howland



PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 21 S. Fruit St., Suite 10 Concord, N.H. 03301-2429 March 27, 2020 TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964

Tel. (603) 271-2431

FAX No. 271-3878

Website: www.puc.nh.gov

Debra A. Howland, Executive Director New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, New Hampshire 03301

RE: DW 19-084 - Pennichuck Water Works, Inc.

Request for Change in Rates

Call Number for Upcoming Technical Session

Dear Executive Director Howland:

Pursuant to Staff of the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission's (Staff) March 18, 2020, procedural schedule filing, Staff requests that this letter serve as notification of the call number for interested parties and the public, to be used in the upcoming April 3, 2020, technical session at 9 a.m. Due to health concerns regarding COVID-19, that technical session will be held virtually.

For those interested in joining in the technical session discussion, please dial (415)-655-0001 and use the access code 472 627 470.

Please note that any technical session held in a Commission proceeding may potentially involve settlement discussion, which will be restricted to participation by parties and Staff only, and must be treated as confidential and not disclosed, consistent with N.H. Admin. R., Puc 203.20(a). If the technical session discussion moves towards settlement negotiations, all non-parties will be removed from the call.

Thank you for your attention in this matter.

Sincerely.

Christopher R. Tuomala, Esq. Hearings Examiner/Staff Attorney

cc: Service List (electronically)

Printed: 3/27/2020

Executive.Director@puc.nh.gov amanda.noonan@puc.nh.gov anthony.leone@puc.nh.gov boltons@nashuanh.gov Christa.Shute@oca.nh.gov Christopher.tuomala@puc.nh.gov david.goyette@puc.nh.gov donald.kreis@oca.nh.gov james.brennan@oca.nh.gov jayson.laflamme@puc.nh.gov karen.moran@puc.nh.gov mab@nhbrownlaw.com ocalitigation@oca.nh.govpradip.chattopadhyay@oca.nh.gov robyn.descoteau@puc.nh.gov steve.frink@puc.nh.gov

Page #: 1